1-800-633-4766

January 31, 2007

Mr. Klaus Lambeck, Chief Facilities, Siting & Environmental Analysis Division Ohio Power Siting Board 180 East Broad Street Columbus, OH 43266-0573

Construction Notice
Ashtabula South Transmission Substation Expansion Project Construction (Revised)
Case No. 05-1002-EL-BNR

Dear Mr. Lambeck,

This letter is in response to the Construction Notice for the Ashtabula South Transmission Substation Expansion Project filed on August 10, 2005. As a follow-up to my June 2, 2006 letter indicating that start of construction on this project would be delayed until late 2006. In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code § 4906-5-02(B)(5), please be advised that construction on this project is expected to begin on approximately March 1, 2007. The construction activities are expected to be completed by June 1, 2007 and we will notify you once the project has been completed.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact me at (330) 761-4268.

Sincerely

Ted Krauss

Senior Transmission Engineer FirstEnergy Service Company

cc: J. O'Dell (OPSB)

This is to certify that the images appearing are as accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular ocurse of customers.

Technician Date Processed 2 9 0.7